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Local Leaders in Education

Norfolk LA has a strong track record and long term commitment to supporting school improvement through building effective partnerships with successful school leaders.  This is very much an integrated approach, based upon valuing those in the school system.

Norfolk currently has a greater than average number (thirty-two soon to be thirty-five) accredited Local Leaders in Education (LLEs).
An LA Lead Adviser works directly with LLEs.  Together they have used the national framework to develop local protocols, ways of working, contract agreements; records of visit, procedures for deployment and quality assurance as well as publicity for schools. The Adviser works directly with representatives from the group to match LLEs with identified schools.  There are termly network meetings which continually review the effectiveness of the programme and address continuing professional development needs.

The first cohort of eighteen was deployed to work alongside client Headteachers last academic year in a coaching approach to build leadership capacity and raise attainment. Both Local Leaders of Education and client school heads were surveyed in June 2011 to help measure the impact of the strategy.  The overwhelming majority believe the programme to be successful.  Both groups were happy with the service provided; convinced that the relationship was collaborative and that it met their expectations.  The level of client satisfaction was stronger than that of LLEs.  This suggests that they feel the impact on school improvement was greater.  This feedback has been published and shared. 2011 performance data shows that the impact of the LLE programme upon outcomes is marked.  The average proportion of pupils at KS2 attaining L4+ in both English and Maths increased by 7% for LLE schools and 16.9% for supported schools between 2010 and 2011.  This compares outstandingly well with the average Norfolk increase of 1.1%.  The average increase in KS1 APS (R/W/M) between 2010 and 2011 for schools supported by an LLE was 0.3.  This was 0.2 higher than the Norfolk average of 0.1.  The increase for LLE schools matched the Norfolk average.
Client Headteachers comments include:-
‘An absolutely invaluable partnership having huge impact.’

‘Get it into more schools – it’s a fantastic way for professionals to share and develop skills.’

‘It has had the right mix of support whilst leaving enough autonomy for us to develop strategies and systems.’

‘I feel empowered by the experience of working with another successful head with contrasting expertise.’

‘It contributed to policy making and shaping priorities for further improvement.’
This positive view has been endorsed by school’s forum which has agreed to provide funding for the LA to commission LLEs either directly or through the Teaching School and to build future capacity in line with the DFE white Paper – The Importance of teaching (November 2010).
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